
Deutsche Zeitung
of the German-American Society of Central New York Juni 2013

	 Officers	 Directors
	 Henry Pfaff, President    Klaus Raith, Vice President	 Kenneth Blechl    Anna Bultjer
	 James Kozlowski, Treasurer	 Robert Kline    Rita Knapp    Brigitte Niebuhr
	 Erika Carneim, Secretary	 Bill Nurk    John Ott    Pat Palumbo 
	 Mickey Palumbo, Financial Secretary	 June Pardue    Richard Schoeck

Klaus Raith, Honorary President

President’s Report

E
veryone enjoyed our Maitanz, including the beautiful 
Maibaum that Klaus Raith and his Bavarian dancers 

presented to our attendees. The design work looked just 
wonderful! And getting the attendees involved with weav-
ing the ribbons was just great and very entertaining. Thank 
you so much for all of your efforts!

Our next event is our Annual Picnic, which will be held 
at Camp Brockway on Sunday, July 7. More details in the 
House Committee Report. Let’s have a great turnout!

Tuesday, June 18, is our Oktoberfest Meeting at the 
Turners at 7 p.m. Bring your ideas! Thursday, June 20, is our 
Board Meeting at 6 p.m., followed by our Monthly Meeting 
at 7 p.m. at the Turners.

Hope everyone had an enjoyable Memorial Day weekend 
with family and friends. Summer is just around the corner. 
Celebrate!

Heinrich Pfaff, President

Vice President’s Report

W
e held our May Oktoberfest Meeting at Long Branch 
Park. It was just beautiful outside and everything 

went well with the meeting. The Committee had an op-
portunity to see how the Oktoberfest will be laid out. It’s 
going to be a great one! We still have a few wrinkles to 
iron out but everything is moving along as planned. The 
entertainment is just about set. There will be the Liverpool 
Community Band and the Enzian Bavarian Band and 
Dancers, as well as activities for the children. We will also 
have the Edelweiss Schuhplattlers performing with us this 
year.

The next Oktoberfest Committee Meeting will be on 
June 18 at 7 p.m. at the Turners. If you have ideas or would 
like to know more about serving on the Committee, please 
plan to attend or you can call me at 675-8321.

See you at the Oktoberfest Meeting or at the Monthly 
Meeting, or both!

Klaus Raith, Vice president and Oktoberfest Chair

Treasurer’s Report

F
or a complete report on our financial situation, please 
attend the June Monthly Meeting on June 20 at 7 p.m. 

at the Turners.
Jim Kozlowski, Treasurer

Financial Secretary’s Report

T
here are no new-member applications to report this 
month.

July is our Annual Picnic at Camp Brockway. Besides 
having a lot of fun, anyone who applies as a new member 
can do so at the picnic for $15. Former members who were 
dropped for non-payment of dues are $25 to rejoin. If you 
have any questions about membership or dues, please contact 
me at 622-9145.

Hope to see you at the next Monthly Meeting on June 20 
at 7 p.m. the Syracuse Turners.

Mickey Palumbo, Financial Secretary

Sunshine Lady

A 
get-well card was sent to Ken Blechl, who is at home 
now recuperating from knee replacement surgery.

www.germanamericanscny.com

Club Meetings
Jun 18	 Oktoberfest Committee Meeting, Turners, 7
Jun 20	 Board Meeting, Turners, 6 

Monthly Meeting, Turners, 7
Jul 16	 Oktoberfest Committee Meeting, Turners, 7
Jul 18	 Board Meeting, Turners, 6 

Monthly Meeting, Turners, 7

Upcoming Events
Jul 7	 Annual Picnic at Camp Brockway, 1–5
Okt 6	 Oktoberfest, Long Branch Park, 11–7
Okt 19	 Oktoberfest Volunteer Party,  

Liverpool Fire Hall 5–9
Dez 8	 Christmas Party, Liverpool Fire Hall, 2–6
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An anniversary card was sent to Henry and Mary Pfaff 
for 50+ years. What a wonderful accomplishment!

Please contact me at 468-4541 to report any illnesses, 
surgeries, deaths, monumental birthdays, or other events 
that are deserving of a card.

Margaretha Micho, Sunshine Lady

From the House Committee

I 
hope everyone who attended our Maitanz had a good 
time.

Our next event is the Annual Picnic on July 7 from 1–5 
p.m. at Camp Brockway. The kitchen will be open from 2–4, 
serving Sauerkraut, red cabbage, German potato salad, hot 
dogs, brats, and hamburgers. There will also be beverages, 
beer, wine, and soda. Members are asked to please bring a 
dish to pass. There is no charge for members; guests are $15, 
children 6–15 are $5, and children under 5 are free.

The Enzian Bavarian Quartet will be playing, so be sure 
to wear your dancing shoes! For more information, contact 
Brigitte at 491-2573. There will also be more information and 
directions to Camp Brockway in the July Zeitung.

Brigitte Niebuhr, House Committee Chair

Goethe and Schiller Monument

S
ummer is here and I want to make everyone aware 
that there is still an opportunity to purchase a brick at 

the Goethe and Schiller Monument. A single brick is $50, 
2 bricks are $75, and 3 bricks are $100, with each additional 
brick being $30. These bricks can be purchased to honor or 
memorialize a loved one, friend, organization, etc. Please 
call me at 451-1848 for further details or to get a form. 
Forms can also be obtained at any German American So-
ciety event or online at www.germanamericanscny.com.

As you may recall, bricks have been sold to help offset 
the cost of the Goethe and Schiller Monument Restoration 
Project, which was a joint venture between the German 
American Society and the City of Syracuse a few years ago.

If you would like to assist with maintaining the area con-
taining the bricks, please let me know, or contact Elisabeth 
Kallfelz at 699-8848 or Bill Nurk at 487-2472.

Thank you to everyone who has helped in the past, and 
to everyone who has purchased bricks.

Bob Domachowski, Goethe and Schiller Monument Chair

Scholarship Committee

B
efore I write anything more about the scholarships, 
I need to thank a few people who were left out of my 

article last month.
First, we all need to thank Klaus Raith for suggesting 

the Scholarship Program many years ago and giving us the 
opportunity to make this project grow into the wonderful 
program it is today. Thank you!

Also, I neglected to mention that Rudy and Emma 
Stecher’s daughter and son-in-law, Diane and David Horn-
ing, drove from Batavia to present the scholarship that 
was given in memory of her Dad and Mom. Thank you for 
coming to Scholarship Night. I know your Dad and Mom 
were looking down that night and smiling with pride as you 
made the presentation.

The scholarship recipients have begun to send in the 
required documentation for the colleges they will be attend-
ing in the fall and the scholarship checks will be sent out in  
July.

Many students and other attendees of Scholarship Night 
have sent their thank-you’s for a great time, great food, and 
for making the students feel so special.

Dr. Niemczura, the German instructor at Cicero-North 
Syracuse High School, wrote a very nice article for the paper 
published by the school district. She not only congratulated 
the students from CNS who received the scholarships, but 
added highlights of the evening and the performances by the 
Syracuse Liederverein Chorus and the Enzian Bavarian 
Dancers, as well as Klaus Raith playing the zither. Thank 
you, Dr. Niemczura, for the kudos!

Again, thank you to everyone who attended Scholarship 
Night and who helped to put it all together. If you have never 
attended this wonderful event that honors all the great stu-
dents of German and their teachers, why not make it next 
year? If you have questions about the Scholarship Program, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at 345-6253 or by e-mail 
at sallyzf@aol.com.

Sally Frenza, Scholarship Chair

Scholarship Committee Award

T
he German American Society of CNY Scholarship 
Committee has been awarded Honorable Mention 

by the North Syracuse Education Association. The letter 
reads: “Those who nominated you documented your ongo-
ing commitment to our students and our schools. We at 
the North Syracuse Education Association truly appreciate 
your efforts and hope you will continue to make a differ-
ence in our schools.”

The award ceremony will be on June 12 at the NSEA 
Dinner Meeting. The award presentation will be at 5:30, 
with dinner to follow.

Although the letter is addressed to the Scholarship Com-
mittee, I contacted NSEA and any members of the German 
American Society who want to attend are welcome. Please 
just let me know ASAP.

Thank you all!
Sally Frenza



Deutsche Zeitung	 Juni 2013	 3

Contact the Zeitung! 
Mail: Sally Frenza, 4 Commodore Circle,  

Baldwinsville, NY 13027 
Phone: 315-345-6253 

E-mail: sallyzf@aol.com

From the Editor

W
ell, we are just about to observe Father’s Day here 
in America. We celebrate it with cookouts, parties, 

and giving Dad a well deserved break from mowing the 
lawn, taking out the garbage, washing the car, and all the 
other thankless tasks he performs.

In Germany, Fathers’ Day is celebrated differently from 
other parts of the world. There are two terms and/or events of 
an older origin that, while similar in name, have entirely dif-
ferent meanings. Vatertag is always celebrated on Ascension 
Day (the Thursday 40 days after Easter), which is a federal 
holiday. Regionally, it is also called men’s day, Männertag, or 
gentlemen’s day, Herrentag. It is tradition to do a males-only 
hiking tour or day out (sounds like fun, eh, guys?). It’s a great 
chance to pull that wagon filled with beer or wine (according 
to the region) and traditional regional food, Hausmannkost, 
such as Saumagen, Leberwurst, Blutwurst, vegetables, eggs, 
and so on. As men tend to do, they will use this day to drink 
a little too much and roam the streets singng and carrying 
on (Now, you don’t hear these kind of stories about us, do 
they ladies?). This action can be very embarrassing to the 
more conservative Germans who don’t participate. One of 
our members from Germany confirmed that this is the way 
it was when she lived in Germany. After the men got drunk, 
it was up to the wives to go and fetch their husbands and 
bring them home. As much as the children wanted to go 
along, they were not allowed to see their father in such a 
state! While in the past a bunch of drunken men may have 
been amusing, it is no longer viewed as something funny, 
and Herrentag may not be as widely celebrated on this day 
as in the past. Besides, German men today hardly need a 
holiday excuse to have a few drinks with their buddies!

The Austrian Father’s Day observance, while closer to the 
American holiday, is still not exactly the same thing. The 
date is also in June (on the second Sunday), but the celebra-

tion has a slightly more religious connotation, something 
like a feast day in the Catholic Church. Even more than in 
the United States, the Austrian Vatertag ranks far lower in 
importance than Muttertag (no surprise to us mothers!). The 
first observance of Father’s Day in Austria was in 1956. Today 
it is similar to the U.S. Father’s Day in that many Austrians 
give cards and presents for Papi’s special day.

So, however you plan to celebrate, make it a special day 
for the dads you know. Cook out, have a few beverages of 
choice (nice way to say beers), thank them for all they do as 
dads, and have fun!
Members and Friends
Erika Carneim will be in Germany visiting family and 
friends for a couple of months. I’m sure she will have a lot 
to talk about when she returns!
Syracuse Liederverein Chorus
The Syracuse Liederverein Chorus is always looking for new 
singers. You don’t need to be able to speak or understand 
German to join our group. All you need is a love of singing 
and the desire to preserve a very important part of German 
culture: singing.

If you’d like more information on joining the only Ger-
man chorus in our area, please contact George at 475-0282. 
The chorus is currently regrouping and rehearsals will start 
again in the fall. The chorus typically rehearses on Monday 
evenings at 7 p.m. at Trinity Lutheran Church, adjacent to 
Grant Blvd. and Teall Ave. in Syracuse. So, if you are inter-
ested in singing, please give George a call.
Events at the Utica Männerchor
Located at 5535 Flanagan Road in Marcy.
June 14 � Utica Männerchor Concert at 8 p.m. Why not 

come early and enjoy the fish fry?
July 19, 20, 21 � Bavarian Festival, Fri. & Sat. 5–11,  

Sun. 12–6. The Enzian Bavarian Dancers 
have been invited to perform with the 
Edelweiss Schuhplattlers on Sunday.

If you have any questions regarding the concert or Ba-
varian Festival, contact the clubhouse at 735-5882. Please try 
to support our friends in Utica by attending their events.

P A T R O N S
Charles Anspach   Emilie Bachmann 

Eric Doell   Sylvia & Rocky Herrmann 
Edward & Jean Kokernak 

Fritz Kucinski   Edward Loos 
Barbara Omicinski    Willi Rohrbach 

Jim Ryan   T he Schaack Family
Sally Frenza

Your name could be here! $15 for Patrons, $10 for Sponsors, 
for one year. Send your check made payable to the  

German-American Society of CNY, attn. Sally Frenza,  
4 Commodore Circle, Baldwinsville, NY 13027

Deutsche Zeitung

volume x, issue 6
Published monthly by the  

German-American Society of Central New York 
P.O. Box 5548, Syracuse, NY 13220-5548

If you have not yet sent in your $15 for 2013,  
could you please do so at your earliest convenience?
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Arion Singing Society of Syracuse, Inc.

GANG  
MEMORIAL  

CHAPEL
Funeral Service

Since 1884
315-463-6161

Cedarvale Maple Syrup
OUR 30TH YEAR!

Karl Wiles, President
3769 Pleasant Valley Rd. 

Syracuse, NY 13215 
315-469-6422

www.com.site.com/cedarvale

Liehs & Steigerwald Meats
1857 Grant Blvd., Syracuse 

315-474-2171 
4130 Route 31, Clay 

315-652-4955 
www.liehsandsteigerwald.com

Mid-State Door, Inc.
Industrial/Commercial
Hardware, Service, Installation

UDO JOHN 315-455-5736
www.midstatedoor.com

Manufacturing Jeweler
5914 Bridge St., E. Syracuse
315-449-EGON (3466)

Italian Bakery

Indulge Your Senses…

Breads • Italian Cookies 

Bridal Trays • Special-Occasion Cakes 

Wedding Cakes • Assorted Fine Pastries

505 N. Main St., North Syracuse, NY 13212 

Phone: 315-452-3306  Fax: 315-452-3307 

www.mariositalianbakery.com

Your Ad  
Could Be Here!
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PO Box 18 
430 Winter Clove Rd. 
Round Top, NY 12473

800-999-7376
Enjoy a True  

German Experience!

R E I D  &  Z U TA N T  I N C.
Insurance Consultants

Si n c e 1929
305 Vine St.•Liverpool, NY 13088

315-463-8501
www.reid-zutant.com 
info@reid-zutant.com

Established 1946

BAVARIAN RESTAURANT
Famous Sandwiches, German Specialties, 

Seafood, Steak & More
Open 7 Days a Week for Lunch & Dinner

153 Ainsley Dr. (Just Off Brighton)
Customized Parties to 50

For Reservations 
or Take-Out Call

422-0089
www.danzers.com

Nichols Supermarket
First Street, Liverpool, NY

www.nicholsliverpool.com

453-6328 (453-Meat)

Proud to Serve Central New York 
for Three Generations

Greeneld  
Pottery

Michael Greenfield 
4 First Street 

Marcellus, NY 13108
315.673.2788

www.greenfieldpottery.com

Ed Wren
(315) 457-2282

ejwren.com

Ponderosa Plaza 
Liverpool, NY 

(Behind Heid’s)

  JOSEPH J. ABT & SONS, INC.
PLUMBING AND HEATING

Edward C. Abt, Jr.
PRESIDENT

144 Martin Street • Syracuse, NY 13208
(315) 455-1611

Your Ad  
Could Be Here!

Alaura’s  

Bakery

(315) 676-7202 
671 South Main Street 

Central Square, NY 13036

Pat Mahar
Catering

417 Abell Ave. • Solvay, NY 13209
315-560-9009

chefmahar@yahoo.com

Be Part of Our 
German Festival 
Sept. 15, 2013!

3862 County Road 150 
Interlaken, NY 14847 

1-800-682-WINE
www.lucasvineyards.com

Call Us for 

Special Orders

Mario’s

43298 Seaway Ave., Alexandria Bay, NY 13607
315.482.9306    www.ThousandIslandsWinery.com

Richard K. Schoeck
Engineer

Septics and House Plans
N.Y.S. Licensed  

Wildlife Rehabilitator

675-3690

Return Service 
Requested

www.crystalbrook.com

(315) 446-7101 • fax (315) 445-9442
www.rentingmemories.com

3131 Erie Blvd. E., Dewitt, NY 13214

2718 James St. • Syracuse, NY 13206 
315-463-0621 • lutzmonuments.com 

Karl@lutzmonuments.com


